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Application No: B/24/0168 
Case Officer: Abbie Marwood 

Email: planning@boston.gov.uk 
Tel: 01205 314305 

 
23 April 2024 

Lincolnshire Reservoir Project Team 
 
 
 
Dear Lincolnshire Reservoir Project Team, 
 
Consultation to Boston Borough Council from The Lincolnshire Reservoir Project Team in relation to a 
proposed reservoir in Lincolnshire at South Lincolnshire Reservoir, Land at Swaton, Scredlington and 
Helpringham 
 
Thank you for your recent consultation in relation to the above, which was received on 05-Apr-2024.  
 
write to confirm that the Council has the following comments to make in respect of the above proposal: 
 
Overall the proposal for community consultation is acceptable, however, consideration should be given to 
locations within Boston, including Swineshead, Hubberts Bridge and Boston. 
 
Should you require any clarification on these points or wish to discuss the matter generally please contact the 
case officer Abbie Marwood. 
 
In determining this application, the authority has taken account of the guidance in paragraph 38 of the National 
Planning Policy Framework 2023 in order to seek to secure sustainable development that improves the 
economic, social and environmental conditions of the Borough.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Phil Norman 
Assistant Director – Planning and Strategic Infrastructure 
(Chief Planning Officer) 
South & East Lincolnshire Councils Partnership 
 

We can provide this information in other languages and formats for example, in large print, in Braille or on 
CD.  Please phone 01205 314200. 
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